CIDH submission towards the OSCE Hate Crimes report 2010
As in the previous years, it is of great concern that atmosphere of intolerance, aggravated by economic crises, appears to thicken. It is in this atmosphere that allows hate crimes proliferate.

Despite the fact that economic crisis has led to a decrease of immigration to Spain (official stats), and despite the fact that economic crisis has affected the vulnerable groups, such as migrants/foreigners, more than Spanish nationals, there is strong perception among some strata of society that immigrants are somehow to blame for the economic problems in Spain; that immigrants take jobs away from Spaniards, and that immigrants receive benefits and thus burden the Spanish state/society. None of these assumptions is true, if official statistics or testimonies of immigrants are to be taken in consideration. But unsupported assertions by populist figures exploit and spread such claims, creating indirect and sometimes direct backlash against foreigners or people perceived alien to Spanish society.

Victims of hate crimes, ranging from verbal harassment and defamation to physical attacks, have been not only members of vulnerable groups but also human rights defenders. CIDH would like to bring to attention of the OSCE member states that our founding member, Mr. Demetrio Gomez, a veteran human rights activities, has endured a long hate campaign on the internet from various hate groups that operate online. In this regard, the absence of legislation in Spain serves as a fertile ground for hateful harassment online. 

